FINAL

Minutes of the Historic District Commission

September 19, 011

7 pm Sanbornton Public Library

Attendees:  Liz Merry (Chair), Abby Mercer, Frances Belcher,  Linda Salatiello, Franz Vail,  Selectman Guy Giunta

Regrets:  Bob Ward

1. Minutes of the meeting held on August 2 were moved and approved unanimously.

2. HDC Rules of Procedure, revised 2011:  a motion was made to formally accept the Rules of Procedure which were finalized in May as there was no official vote taken at that time.  A motion was made by Guy Giunta, seconded by  Fran Belcher. All were in favor.

3. HDC Draft Ordinance 2011: A motion was made to accept the draft HDC Ordinance that would bring the HDC into compliance with state regulations. The work was completed in April but no final vote has been taken.  A motion was made by Abby Mercer, seconded by Linda Salatiello.  All were in favor. Liz Merry will take these to the Planning Board for discussion so that they may be ready for a warrant article at next year’s Town Meeting as a “housekeeping” matter.

4. Sanbornton Historical Society(SHS) Application: 

·  Jack Potter presented the plans of the SHS to build a ramp off the south side of the Lane Tavern in accordance with the ADA and HDC requirements.  The ramp is to be modular so that it can be taken apart and placed in the Currier Building  during the winter months when the Tavern is closed.  A motion was made to accept the application by Guy Giunta, Seconded by Franz Vail.  All were in favor. Linda Salatiello recused herself as she is on the Board of the SHS. 

· Jack presented part two of the application regarding changes to be made to the garage door of the Currier Building. Although the funding was not completely in place, the plan is to remove a garage door and replace it with a single entry door and window which would facilitate using the building more effectively.  A motion was made as follows by Abby Mercer, seconded by Fran Belcher:  The application is approved with the understanding that any T-11 siding would be replaced within 2 years with clapboards or vertical siding, that the windows be a six over six or 9 line mintons and mullions; and that the door be painted the same color as the door on the Lane Tavern. The motion was accepted by all. Linda Salatiello once again recused herself.

· Liz Merry will finalize all documentation and submit it to the Town Planner per the agreed upon process. 

5. Map and HDC boundary:  Liz Merry and Bob Ward are trying to track down the map 72-001 which is the official map approved at the 1972 Town Meeting.  It seems that in that year there was a warrant to expand the HDC.  More reseach needs to be done to determine if we can find the map, but if not, we need to meet with the Plannning Board to work out a solution. One proposition is that the HDC prepare a warrant for next year’s meeting to confirm the boundary as it was agreed to in 1972 if such details exist. Otherwise, it will have to work out an agreement on what constitutes the HDC and move forward with that proposition.  Liz will work with Bob for the next meeting. 

6. Town Office:  Selectman Giunta asked, on behalf of the Selectmen if repair work could be made to the siding of the Town Office where there is some rotting.  It was agreed by all that the repairs should be made with PVC lumber.  Franz Vail will provide more specifics to the Selectmen on those specifications.  PVC lumber is in accordance with the guidelines and standards of the HDC.  Selectman Giunta was also asked if  the awning off the Town Clerk’s office could be removed and replaced with something in accordance with the HDC Guidelines and Standards.  Guy Giunta will look into that possibility.

7. The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.

8. NEXT MEETING: OCTOBER 24 AT 7 PM IN THE LIBRARY. Bob Ward will be asked to help us strategize on ways to utilize our Certified Local Government Status.

Minutes taken by Liz Merry

